
From the General Editor:   
Lyne St-Hilaire-Tardif

Change is inevitable, and it is with considerable 
regret that I note the departure of a long-time 
member of the Archivaria team. Lyne St-Hilaire-
Tardif has been involved with Archivaria in many 
roles, most recently as copy editor and proofreader, 
since Number 32 (Summer 1991). As the ACA’s 
office manager (1991–99), which included a three-
year term as Bulletin editor (1996–99), she was 
involved in many aspects of the production and 
mailing of the journal until 1999, when she left the 
ACA to establish her own editing business, Lyne’s 
Word. The ACA engaged her to continue as production coordinator/proof-
reader; in 2008, she became the copy editor/proofreader. Lyne retired in 2010 
and wrapped up her business; however, she kept Archivaria as her sole client. 
In 2011, she signalled her intention to step down from her work with the jour-
nal, and Archivaria 73 (Spring 2012) was her last issue.

On behalf of the Editorial Board and the entire ACA, I want to acknowl-
edge Lyne’s tremendous contribution to 42 issues of Archivaria. Her long 
experience with the journal and her knowledge of the archival community 
and the practice of archivy have contributed greatly to the journal’s success. 
Thank you, Lyne, for your remarkable commitment, and best wishes for a 
long and happy retirement. 

Jean Dryden
General Editor
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